Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 10.30am on 28th January 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff

1. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th January 2015 were approved and signed by the Chairman
2. Matters arising
JS ran through his action points – 

1. a) Edwina Hannaford (EH) confirmed that second homes and full time residency were part of Cornwall Council’s submission to central government for devolution of powers

b) EH confirmed that when Plan adopted applications will be assessed against the Plan policies

2. Still unknown

3. + 4. + 5. Completed 

JS confirmed that CH had contacted Richard Cochrane and learnt that no students had selected the Roseland energy brief

SW confirmed that lists of comments from Q2 on Transport and Health had been sent to JS for approval. It was agreed that she would revisit these and JA would provide a cover page with logo before JS distributed to relevant authorities. SW will also work on lists for each parish and pass to JS to distribute to parish clerks prior to their respective council meetings.
3. Review of SG meeting on 21st January 2015
JA voiced the opinion that the meeting had been positive but regretted that few permanent SG members were present. All agreed with these comment and a discussion ensued regarding existing and possible additional SG members. JS is to phone all SG members to establish whether they wish to continue
4. Correspondence from Colin Hastings
CH has sent an email to the MT advising of his wish to stand down as Vice Chairman but desire to continue on the SG. He has also agreed to continue managing the Facebook page. It was agreed that JS would respond to CH on behalf of the MT and SG and advise the SG of his decision. He will also ask the SG for volunteers for the Vice Chairman position so that a decision can be reached at the February SG meeting. 
5. Implementation meeting and agenda
JS has established with the parishes who will represent each on the committee and it was agreed to hold an initial ‘closed’ meeting to explain the background and to obtain the representatives’ views. Subsequently, Julian German and (hopefully) a representative of Cornwall Council’s planning department should attend.
JS to establish the best day for this initial meeting

It was agreed that JS would speak to June Crossland of Cornwall AONB for guidance on setting up a protocol for dealing with Cornwall Council on planning issues.
6. Cornwall Council update
The Plan is still awaiting a signature from Edwina Hannaford but should move forward shortly.

Rob Lacey (RL) has emailed some observations on the Plan and it was agreed that JA would review these and contact RL for clarification on where these comments should sit in the document.
7. Conservation Areas
Nick Cahill (NC) of Cornwall Council had been very helpful at his meeting with JA and JS last week and repeated his offer of help after April. JS agreed to chase him for examples of good Conservation Area Management Plans and also to speak to Caroline Coldwell (CC) to see if she would be prepared to lead this project. If so, it was agreed that she should be invited to another meeting with NC. Also CC should attend a MT meeting to formulate the brief for the project. The article in the February edition of the Roseland Magazine asks for volunteers for this and other projects.  
8. Design Guide
Again JS and JA had a helpful meeting with Dave Slatter of Cornwall Council who had given guidance on how best to handle this project. It was agreed to ‘hold fire’ at present as the work completed on the Conservation Area Management Plans will assist in the Design Guide, and also it will be necessary to work with Rob Lacey and Cornwall Council as they will have to agree adoption as a SPD. It was agreed that the content must follow referral to the community and again it was suggested that Caroline Coldwell should be asked to head up this project. If so, joint meetings will again be necessary.
Note: JA provided notes on the 2 meetings mentioned in 7. and 8. above which are attached to these minutes.
9. AOB
The pre-planning application for development of the Pink Hotel at Pendower was discussed and it was agreed that it contravened most of the policies within the Plan
Meeting closed at 12 noon



S Wagstaff

Action points:

JS –

1. Contact all SG members re: continued participation 

2. Respond to CH letter of resignation

3. Advise SG of CH resignation and invite volunteers for Vice Chairman position 

4. Establish best day for initial meeting of implementation committee

5. Speak to June Crossland regarding establishing protocol with Cornwall Council

6. Chase Nick Cahill for examples of good Conservation Area Management Plans

7. Speak to Caroline Coldwell to see if she would be prepared to lead project – Conservation Area Management Plans and possibly Design Guide
JA –

1. Review Rob Lacey’s emailed comments and contact him re: location in documents
SW –
1. Complete lists of Q2 comments and pass to JS  for distribution

Meetings with Cornwall Council Representatives, January 2015
Present: NC, Jon Smith and John Adams

1. Nick Cahill, Historic Environment Strategy Officer - 19.01.2015

· There had been an intention for C Council to produce a toolkit to help Neighbourhood development Plan groups produce Conservation Area Management Plans. However, this is now very unlikely.

· Nick suggested that he could probably run a workshop for us (maybe with other groups, eg St Ives etc). 
· He explained that there are 2 phases:

(i) 
Produce a character assessment of the area to define what special historic features there are.

(ii) 
Develop a Management Plan. This could include things such as boundary changes, recommendations that cables are buried, introduction of Article 4 directions, banning installation of plastic windows etc etc. 

· Nick thought that the first phase could be largely done with a group of volunteers, building on information  we have already gathered on character assessment in the 'Area Profile' and the 'LLCA' study.

· He didn't think that this phase would be too onerous, suggesting the use of photos to 'capture every building'. He thought that a group of volunteers would be able to gather all the character information in about 2 days (for the small conservation areas we have).

· The prime source of information he recommended are a set of publications by English Heritage which all contain the phrase 'Understanding Place'. He gave us copies of:

(i)
Understanding Place: An Introduction.

(ii)    Understanding Place: Conservation Area Designation, Appraisal and Management.

(iii)
Understanding Place: Historic Area Assessments: Principles and Practice.

(iv)
Understanding Place: Character and context in local planning.

(v)
Understanding Place: Historic Area Assessments in a Planning and Development Context.

(vi)
Valuing Places: Good Practice in Conservation Areas.

· Regarding the Evidence Base for Conservation Area Management Plans, Nick suggested a process very similar to that used so far with the Roseeland Plan, ie:

(i)
Character Assessment (including local volunteers)

(ii)
Develop proposed Management Plan (with informal consultations)

(iii)
Public Consultation (meeting C Council's requirements)

(iv)
Final Management Plan.

· Nick volunteered to provide us with a list of key search terms; suggestions for good examples of management plans; summary of procedures for designation of new Conservation Areas.

· He also agreed that he could give some time to 'instructing' the team leader(s) that we select, even before the end of April.

· Finally, he also offered to give us access (after April) to all of the historic mapping that C Council have.

2. Dave Slatter, Planning Delivery Team - 22.01.2015
· DS spent some time on relevant matters, eg the new government standards for houses, to be introduced soon through building regulations and a C Council SPD entitled 'Residential Plot Standard' concerning garden space.
· He also introduced us to 'Improving Design Quality' (by DS) and Building for Life 12 which has the useful feature of a 12 point checklist re: design.
· DS suggested that we might expand our Roseland Development Checklist by developing a Design and Sustainability checklist. 
· He emphasised that if we produce a Roseland design Guide we need to think very carefully about our audience. Designers are very visual! He suggested 'fewer pages and more drawings or pictures of specific features, especially ones we would like to encourage. 
· He strongly recommended having 2 teams, one which produces the Design Guide and one which 'tears it apart'.
· Regarding involvement from the community, he strongly supported the idea of involving local volunteers, the use of 'hands on' workshops and public displays to ensure we have the evidence of good community involvement/consultation. 
· DS showed us the way that SPDs are being produced by Cornwall Council. They involve a tiered approach with a general front poage linked to pages with the relevant detail.

· DS thought that trying to produce a 'thick document' to replace the adopted Carrick Design Guide might not be the best approach. He suggested that we retain much of the Carrick document by supplement it by a document (possibly) entitled 'The Roseland Plan Design Code' which would contain Key Principles, Key Design Parameters, Material Palette and 'lots' of illustrative drawings and pictures.

· DS gave us a copy of BfL 12 and promised to email copies of 'Improving Design Quality' and 'Residential Plot Standards'.

J Adams

27.01.2014
